Dear Praying Friends,

We appreciate your faithfulness in prayer and support for our
ministry. "Truly God is good (Psalm 73:1)."

Our time with the Alfonsos in the Dominican Republic was a great
blessing. The church is thriving and the ministry growing.

Eleven students attended the Baptist History Class Monday through
Saturday for two weeks. The last Saturday we were there, Opal spoke to
the ladies. Also on that Last Saturday, | was privileged to teach a class on Air
Conditioners; theory and repair. That was a four hour class and several

of the men attended along with Pastor Ariel. After the class we had

cinnamon rolls that Opal made to illustrate her talk with the ladies

about two kinds of bread in the Bible, the "bread of sorrows" and the

"Bread of life". There were enough to go around for the men and the

ladies class. It was a "good" illustration.

It was a privilege to serve the Lord there, and especially to see the
way God is using Pastor Ariel and his family.

Before prayer meeting one Thursday evening we all went out to the

streets to witness to the people, and many contacts were made, and we

saw at least one person and 4 children in the Sunday services as a direct result of
that effort, and many tracts and books of John were given out.

Our next trip will be in May to Grenada for two weeks of classes, where | will

teach Baptist History, and then we go directly to Puerto Rico where |

will teach summer school at Calvary Baptist Bible College for two weeks, a class in
Hermeneutics.

Praise the Lord for supplying every need and giving such blessed
opportunities to us these days.

Joyfully Serving Him
Georg and Opal Zimmer
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Georg teachi with Pastor Alfonso translating
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Georg teaching Baptist History with Pastor Enrique translating



